
 

 

April 21, 2025 
 
Dawn Lewis, Superintendent 
Arlington Public Schools (89-0024-000) 
705 North  9th 
Arlington, NE 68002-0580 
 
Dear Superintendent Lewis: 
  
A monitoring review of the Elementary and Secondary School Emergency Relief Fund (ESSER) grant 
programs for your district was conducted on April 21, 2025. The following programs were reviewed:  
 

• CARES Act ESSER I  
• CRRSA Act ESSER II  
• ARP Act ESSER III  

 
This monitoring focused on the grant requirements, their impact on student achievement, and the 
COVID related recovery efforts in your district. The ESSER Monitoring process was designed to ensure 
that school districts complied with the ESSER programmatic requirements. As a result of this ESSER 
monitoring review there are no corrective actions required.  
  
The completed ESSER Programmatic Monitoring Self Review, ESSER Programmatic Monitoring Rubric, 
and other supporting documents you provided for this review will be placed in the 2024-2025 ESSER 
Monitoring review file at the Nebraska Department of Education in Lincoln.  
  
If you have questions or concerns regarding the review of this report, please contact me by email at 
beth.wooster@nebraska.gov or by phone at 402-310-1390.     
  
Sincerely,  
  
 
  
Beth Wooster  
Federal Programs Team   

rhonda.wredt
Beth


